
SAND LAKE GARDEN CLUB MEETING  

March 25th, 2015 

Minutes 

 
Meeting Called to Order: The Sand Lake Garden Club’s March 25th 

meeting was called to order by President Pat Mulligan  @ 7:05 PM. Pat 

welcomed members and guests and re-introduced the new board members 

present. 

 

Treasurer’s Report – presented by Connie Gatt and unanimously approved 

by membership.   
 

Budget Report – Joan Gross – Joan reviewed the proposed budget for 2015.  

Income for dues will be doubled from last year due to the new increase.  

Plant sale income will hopefully increase this year if the weather cooperates.  

Most expenses are the same as last year and have not been increased in the 

new budget.  The only variable will be the scholarships.  If plant sale income 

is more this year, we may consider increasing the amount of the two $500.  

That will be determined after the sale.  The budget was unanimously 

approved.  

 

Old Business:  None presented 

 

New Business: Phyllis was introduced as the new chair of the plant sale and 

it was noted that we are still looking for a co-chair volunteer. A sign up 

sheet was passed for members to volunteer in different categories.    

 

Committee reports: Joan Gross indicated the Trip committee had met and 

had 4 new trips lined up for June, July, August and Sept.  More details to 

follow.      

 

Program: Jean Chenette gave a wonderful and humorous presentation on 

the Tulip Gardens of Washington State.     
 

Refreshments and Door Prizes – Many attendees won great door prizes 

furnished by door price Chairman Janet Oliver. Delicious refreshments were 

served after the presentation by Meg Distell and Obie Savage and the 

evening ended with pleasant conversations and much camaraderie. 

 



 


